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Library Advisory Committee Email (Online) Meeting
April 21-23, 2014

Meeting Minutes

Email Sent To:
Prof. Jennifer Barreto
Dr. Cynthia Chausse
Dr. Marilyn Herlin
Dr. Lyman O’Neal
Dr. Di Xue
Mary Ann Walton

From Mary Ann Walton April 21, 2014:
Hello,
We’ve all been so busy that we haven’t had a chance to meet!  If you think we might need to have a quick meeting before the end of the semester, let me know.  My personal opinion is that we don’t need to.  We will be saying a sad good-bye to Jennifer, and I want everyone to know how much we appreciate her support and advocacy for the library.
In library news, we were notified last week by Dr. Wright that our Dean of Libraries, Dr. Edith Pendleton, has announced her retirement effective June 30, 2014.  As part of the ongoing restructure/reorganize, Dr. Wright has appointed Dr. Eileen DeLuca to be Assistant Vice President over a division that will include college readiness, SLS 1515, Academic Success, and Libraries as of July 1.  We will await Dr. DeLuca’s direction for exactly what the division will look like, but we here in the libraries know our mission and role well, and will continue to work in providing access to information for faculty and students, as individuals and classes.  I will keep you updated, even over the summer, as we receive information about how the new structure will look.  
A 2nd piece of important library news involves our online catalog for finding books and other materials.  This summer our catalog will change to a new system that was mandated by changes at the state level by the Florida legislature.  The new catalog will be more versatile, and will allow students to search our local materials and articles in databases in one search platform.  It will also provide one-click access to books in other Florida colleges and universities.  The Edison librarians have already started work on a plan to offer faculty, staff, and students a chance to learn how to use the new catalog easily and to obtain full measure of all the options it will offer.    Faculty information sessions will probably be incorporated into Professional Development through the TLC.  There will also be updated online tutorials at the library website.
Please let me know if you have any questions, or if you think we should meet.  I am available any day except tomorrow and April 30 until the end of exams.  Best wishes on the end of a successful semester, and I hope you all have a great summer!  Again, good-bye and best wishes to Jennifer.  

From Marilyn Herlin April 21, 2014:
I’m o.k. with waiting until the library reorganization takes place and we get further direction from Dr. DeLuca.  I think that you/Mary Ann covered the 2 big areas (reorganization and new online catalog updates).  How did the library week go last week?  Also, I just got the posting about extended library hours for final exam times, which we probably would have covered in our meeting.  Can we use this as an online committee meeting?  If we do meet, I have conflicts on 4/24-25 and also 4/30, otherwise I’m pretty free.
From Mary Ann Walton April 21, 2014:
Thanks, Marilyn.  Yes, I could save the conversation as minutes of an online meeting.  Thanks for mentioning the late nights for study.  Everyone, please encourage your students to take advantage of this if they need a good place to study.  Library Week went well.  Several faculty and staff visited the library to pick up their treats, and many were interested in the little “fact sheet” that we gave out.  Last Tuesday, 134 students visited the library for Candy Day!
From Cynthia Chausse April 22, 2014:
Hi Mary Ann,
I too, am comfortable using this communication as our online meeting.  Sounds like we might have an interesting year next year!  Thank you so much for extending the hours for studying for finals.  I am sure you all are pretty busy during this time!!!  
From Mary Ann Walton April 23, 2014:
Thanks Cynthia.  Hope you have a wonderful summer!
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